                                    Murton Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 10 January 2024 at St James’s Church, Murton
Present: Cllrs R Kettlestring, G Richardson, J Starzynski-Armitage, D Wells, A McFarlane (Clerk), Ward Cllrs M Warters and M Rowley 
24/01
There were Apologies for absence from Cllr R Clancey
24/02
There were no Declarations of Interest
24/03
The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 13 December 2023 were held over for signature by the Chairman at the February meeting, but were confirmed as a true and correct record 
24/04
Ongoing Issues and action                                                                                                                                                                                            24.04.1 The Neighbourhood Plan Working Party had not provided any update
24.04.2 There were 2 incidents recorded in the Police report for December – a male was searched at Grimston Bar and a small amount of cannabis was found in a vehicle. Various tickets were issued. Theft of 10,000 litres of diesel from Thomson site. CCTV available
24.04.3 The events committee reported that the New Years Day Brunch was very well attended with 30 tickets sold and the proceeds were included in a donation of £500.00 to the York Multiple Sclerosis Society in memory of Denise Smith. The next donation from proceeds of the Soup/Jacket Potato lunches would be going to the York Group for Motor Neuron Disease Research

24.04.4 The Chair had spoken to Mr Duncan Stead about removing the willow tree at the pond which had split and part fallen into the pond
24.04.5 The clerk had contacted Aspects to determine how many wooden posts were required around The Garth greens. Following a site visit a quote of £1278.00 was received to install the posts. The clerk was asked to renegotiate with Aspects and remove the need for concreting the posts in. The clerk had also asked Aspects to quote for clearing the mud and debris from the footpath and Main Street which had built up due to usage by agricultural vehicles. A quote of £576.00 was accepted and the clerk was asked to recover this cost from City of York Council  

24.04.6 Cllr Kettlestring was to organise a litter pick to take place on Saturday, 24th February, with a notice n the Link magazine and the clerk would put a poster on the noticeboard 

24/05
Ward Councillor Rowley advised that in order to try and stop speeding vehicles on the Link Road that repeater speed limit signs were the only option as a reminder to drivers, but they would have to be installed at the expense of the Parish Council. Ward Councillor Warters was still trying to alleviate the problem of vehicles parked on and off the verge caused by lack of parking facilities at a Tees NHS building
24/06 
There were no Planning Applications received to discuss

24/07
There were no Planning Decisions received 
24.08
Financial Matters: 
24.08.1 It was unanimously agreed to ask City of York Council for a Precept of £3000.00 to cover 2024/25 

24/09
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday, 13 March 2024 
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